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SCHOOL HATS
Our new school hats have arrived and look fantastic.  The green caps with gold TPS emblem on the front are modeled here by newly announced captains, Letisha Johnston and Jesse Kirkman and vice-captain, Ayden Hayes (missing is Maddy Beverley) for 2010.
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Members of the School Representative Council and I will be selling caps in the COLA each morning this week from 8.45 am.  They cost $10 and we will be writing students’ names in them as they are sold.

Elizabeth Paff
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BOOKFAIR



The library will be hosting a bookfair on Tuesday 1st December.  It will run from 8.40 am ‘til 2.40 pm.  There will be some great Christmas present ideas and the library receives a percentage of the sales to buy new resources.  Please come along and support our library.

Rebecca Saunders

STAGE SPORT  -  SWIM FUN
This is the last week of our five week swimming program.  The students’ behaviour at the pool has been excellent.

This week the students can bring a small amount of money to spend at the canteen.

Dean Burkitt, Coordinator

CHESS PLAYERS
An excellent way of spending part of the summer holidays, would be to get involved in the summer tournaments on the Junior Chess League site.  This would be a great way to prepare for next year’s Primary Schools Competition!  Details will shortly be on the website under “Coming Events”:  www.nsw.jcl.org.au
CANTEEN ROSTER

Wednesday 25/11/09

Kate Schutt

Thursday 26/11/09

Jeanette Smythe
Friday 27/11/09
April Ingram, Toni Montgomerie

Monday 30/11/09
Fiona Fox, Jeanette Smythe
Tuesday 1/12/09
Vacant
Penny Szafranski, Canteen Supervisor
PRESENTATION DAY
This year our Presentation Day will follow a different format from previous years.  Previously it was held of a night time at the high school and only the prize winners and band and choir members attended.  This year it will be held of a day time at our own school so that all students will be able to attend.  It was also felt that a two hour formal Presentation Evening was a long time for our younger students to sit still.

So that we have enough room for all the students and parents we will be holding it in two sessions.  Stage 1 students will be having a combined concert and awards assembly and all parents are invited to this.  Stage 2 and 3 will be having the more formal Presentation Day.  Because of numbers we are asking that only parents of children receiving awards attend this assembly.  All parents will be notified if their child is to receive an award.

PRESENTATION DAY – Wednesday 9th December
Stage 1:  10.00am – 11.00am

A combined concert and awards assembly.  All parents are invited.

Stage 2 and 3:  11.45am – 1.15pm 

Awards Assembly – Academic, Citizenship and Sports Awards.  Parents of students receiving awards will be notified.

For those parents attending both assemblies, morning tea will be available in the COLA.

June O’dell, Deputy Principal

PARENTS AND COMMUNITY MEMBERS
I am writing to inform you that I have accepted the position of School Counsellor at Murwillumbah High School starting in 2010.  I would like to say that I have enjoyed my time at Toormina Public School over the past eight years.  I will miss the setting and working with your children.  I have always been impressed with the level of communication, co-operation and collaboration with parents in this community.  

I would like to thank you for making my stay here a pleasant one and hope that the positive links forged with the counselling service continue in the future at Toormina Public School.

Thank you.

Regards, Wayne Murphy, D.G.O., Toormina

P & C NEWS
Hi everyone,

The collection for our Christmas Hamper is moving slowly, so please, we need donations of non-perishable goods e.g. canned / tinned food, chips, biscuits, tea, coffee, etc, anything that won’t spoil.  The bin for donations is in the office foyer.  Please do what you can.

The last Disco for the year will be held in the evening on the 9th December.  We will have a DJ for this one, which means the cost will be a little higher.  I will have the cost for you next week.

Thanks, Angela
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PARENTS & CITIZENS ASSOCIATION





P & C Committee meets


1st Friday of each month


9.15 am in School Staffroom














WHAT’S ON !





25/26/27.11.09


School Spectacular – Senior Choir





Thursday 26.11.09


Swim Fun – Y6 / Y5





Friday 27.11.09


Stage 2 AFL





30.11.09 – 4.12.09


Y6 Canberra Excursion





Monday 7.12.09


Student Reports to go home





Wednesday 9.12.09 Presentation Day


School Disco
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NEWSLETTER 36/09 – Week 6, Term 4 – 24th November 2009 





Dear Toormina Families


Congratulations to our School Captains for 2010. The Captains as selected by students and staff are Letisha Johnson and Jesse Kirkman. The Vice-captains are Maddy Beverley and Ayden Hayes. I am sure they will do a great job representing our school. Congratulations to these students and their families.





Yesterday we commenced the implementation of our Sun Safe / Hat Policy. In consultation with the Student Representative Council it was decided that the safest policy was one based on “No hat, play in the shade.”  Lines have been painted on the ground to mark the areas where hats are required. We have taken some time to consult over this issue and prepare the students for this change. Please ensure that your child brings a hat to school. The school’s discipline code will apply to students who fail to follow teacher direction concerning the wearing of hats. Our new hats are now available for sale at $10 each. 





Next Monday twenty of our students will be attending a public speaking workshop at our school. The sessions will be conducted by specialist tutors from Sydney. Our students will be joined by 80 students from the Bongil Bongil Community of Schools. This is a great way to conclude our public speaking events and we look forward to welcoming students from our neighbouring schools. 





This week Mrs Colvin and Mrs Greenway will accompany ten of our senior choir members to Sydney for the School Spectacular at the Entertainment Centre. There are four performances in all and later broadcast on ABC television. This is a wonderful experience for the children involved that they will remember for a long time. It also requires a great deal of preparation and I thank the teachers, especially the very talented Mrs Jenny Colvin for making it happen. Thanks also to the parents who assisted with costume preparation and those accompanying them to Sydney.





Next Monday evening Year Six students leave for their Canberra excursion, a real highlight of their year. Arrangements have all but been completed and the excitement is growing. I thank the organisers for their efforts and the staff and parents who are accompanying the students. We will use our new website to inform you of the time when we expect them to arrive back.





Yesterday a student brought a family member’s mobile phone to school without their knowledge or permission. This phone was later found in another child’s bag. This shows the danger of students bringing valuable personal items to school. It is not necessary to bring electronic games, ipods, mp3 players or “special “items to school. The school cannot be held responsible for the safety of these tempting items. Any mobile phones must be handed in at the office for the day.





Andrew Bagust


Relieving Principal















































